Village of Sylvan Beach

Board Meeting
October 15, 2018
The Village Board of the Village of Sylvan Beach held their board meeting on Monday, October 15, 2018 at 7:30 pm at the Village Hall, 808 Marina Drive, Sylvan Beach, New York.  Mayor Gregory Horan presided over the meeting with the following in attendance:
Roll Call:


Mayor Horan


Present

Trustee Campbell

Present

Trustee Shaughnessy

Present

Trustee Clements

Present

Trustee Sullivan

Present
Meeting was called to order with pledge of allegiance
Others in Attendance:

Michael Sayles, Village Administrator
Dan Lehmann, DPW Supervisor

William DeFazio, EOL Plant Operator

David DeFazio, EOL Clerk

Harlan Moonan, Tug Hill Commission

Approval of Minutes:

Motion made by Trustee Shaughnessy and seconded by Trustee Campbell to accept the minutes from the Regular Meeting of October 1, 2018 as reported by the Village Clerk.  Carried as follows:
Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye
Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Approval and Audit of Bills:

	General Fund
	$        4,616.59

	Park Fund
	$           175.00        

	Resort District
	$           612.57

	Water District
	$            -0-

	EOLWPAP
	$      15,625.72    

	SBSD
	$              5.00    

	Total
	$      21,034.88        


Motion made by Trustee Clements and seconded by Trustee Shaughnessy to approve payment of all bills to be paid from October 1st through October 12th   2018 in the amount of $ 21,034.88 as presented and reviewed by the Village Board of Trustees. Carried as follows:

Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye
Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Reports:


Village Clerk/Treasurer

DPW

All reports are on file with the Village Clerk for review
Communications:

Clerk received phone call from Duane Jackson on behalf of the Fire Department asking if the Village would be willing to allow the EOL Tractor to be used to pull the hay wagon for the Kids Halloween Party and with Ryan Clark as the driver.
Motion was made by Trustee Shaughnessy and seconded by Trustee Campbell authorizing the Volunteer Fire Department to utilize the tractor from EOL with DPW worker Ryan Clark as the driver to pull the hay wagon for the Firemen’s Halloween Party hay wagon ride on Halloween Night.  Carried as follows

Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye

Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Public:
Tom Angelone asked about the 5 projects that were mentioned in the previous meeting in the minutes.  The Mayor recapped everything for him.
Pat Goodenow indicated that the SVBRA was starting to put the events in place for next year.  The Jet Ski Race would like to come back on June 22-23 2019 they need $10,000 for the event and Pat asked the board if they would be interested in sponsoring any part of the race.

Motion was made by Trustee Clements and seconded by Trustee Shaughnessy to approve of the event for June 22-23, 2019 and the possibility of a $2500 sponsorship.  Once the budget process is complete in the spring they will know better.  Carried as follows

Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye

Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Harlan Moon was present from the Tug Hill Commission and informed the board of training available for the Planning and ZBA Boards and they will come out locally and do the training.  Also the Tug Hill Commission will be receiving 2 gps’s for the new GIS systems that will be available for use to the Towns and Villages.

Resolutions:

EOL

Request from William DeFazio for repairs to the thickener
Motion was made by Trustee Clements and seconded by Trustee Shaughnessy to approve, based on the recommendation of William DeFazio, EOL Plant Operator, the quote received from Motion Industries in the amount of $14,189.00 for 1 SEW Gear Unit and to contract Jim Hanson of New Deal Fabricating for the custom designed shaft in the amount of $1400.00 and the EOL employees will install.  Carried as follows
Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye
Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Old Business:

Main St tree removal the Mayor reported that Michael had received 3 quotes with Leggits Tree Service at $4,950 being the lowest; this price is for complete removal of all the trees and $1500 for the removal of all the stumps.
Motion was made by Trustee Clements and seconded by Trustee Campbell to contract Leggits Tree Service to remove all the trees along Main St for $4,950 and for the removal of all the tree stumps for $1500 and to start as soon as possible.  Carried as follows

Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye

Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
It what discussed as to what type of trees should be planted and it was suggested to check with National Grid as to the trees they recommend planting.
Michael is working on getting the overhead wires removed with Verizon, National Grid and Spectrum.

Mayor Horan would like to report on the status of Yesterday’s Royal; it appears that funding is in place and plans are quickly moving forward.  The Village is currently waiting for agreements between the lending agency, the owner and the project developer.
New Business:
There is an increase in the Health Insurance premiums for 2019.
Motion was made by Trustee Clements and seconded by Trustee Shaughnessy to continue with the same policy with Blue Cross/Blue Shield with the Simply Blue Bronze 4 policy.  Carried as follows
Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye

Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Sylvan Beach Fire District is requesting Village Board to renew the snow removal and salting agreement between the Sylvan Beach Fire District and the Village.  The Mayor would like to keep it for 1 year.

Motion was made by Trustee Clements and seconded by Trustee Sullivan authorizing the Village Clerk to sign the shared services agreement between the Sylvan Beach Fire District and the Village of Sylvan Beach for the snow removal and salting of the Fire Department at 904 Main St., Sylvan Beach for the 2018 season.  Carried as follows

Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye
Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Mayor Horan asked the Board to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel issue.
Motion was made by Trustee Sullivan and seconded by Trustee Campbell to go into executive session at the request of the Mayor.  Carried as follows

Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye

Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Motion was made by Trustee Campbell and seconded by Trustee Sullivan to close the executive session and return back into the regular meeting.  Carried as follows

Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye

Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Mayor indicated that John Porter had requested a pay increase and the board discussed the request in the executive session.

Motion was made by Trustee Sullivan and seconded by Trustee Campbell to grant a pay increase to John Porter in the amount of $1500 per year to take effect October and to review again with the budget process in the spring.  Carried as follows
Trustee Campbell

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye

Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan
Aye
Adjournment:

Motion was made by Trustee Campbell and seconded by Trustee Shaughnessy to adjourn the meeting at 9:26pm.  Carried as follows
Trustee Campbell 

Aye


Trustee Clements
Aye
Trustee Shaughnessy

Aye


Trustee Sullivan 
Aye
Respectfully submitted by

Wanda E Durant

Village Clerk-Treasurer

DRAFT

